North Middle School

Site Based Council Minutes

February 3, 2010

The North Middle School Site Based Council met Wednesday, February 3, 2010 in the Main Office Conference Room.

Members Present:  Laura McGray, Cheryl Freeman, Carolyn Shepherd, Connie Abell, Lindsey Garced an Steve McCullough

Agenda:  Ms. Freeman made a motion to approve the agenda and Ms. Shepherd seconded.

Minutes:  Ms. Freeman made a motion to approve the minutes and Ms. Shepherd seconded.

Visitors:  Ms. McGray recognized James Smith from the NMS Youth Service Center.  He presented his budget to the Council for the FY11 school year.  He explained to the Council that there was a 3% budget cut and his FY11 grant has been submitted and approved.

Policies:  There were no new policies.

Budget:  The Council reviewed the monthly financial report.

Student Achievement:  Ms. McGray told the Council that the teachers have been finalizing the student Individual Learning Checks.  They are seeing some gains in scores, especially in the 6th grade.  She also told the Council that the honor roll was quite lengthy this past nine weeks and a rewards party will be held to celebrate those students’ achievements.
SWIS Report:  Ms. McGray noted that the office referrals were down for January.  She attributed this partially to being in a new building with a new atmosphere.  She also announced to the council that the Pride Team would be attending a KCID Training February 4th.

New Business:  Ms. McGray read the Counselors’ Report to the Council.  Many of the students and teachers schedules have been changed to focus more on Reading and Math.  A behavior class, taught by Carla Rasheed,  was added to approximately 15 students’ schedules. Ms. McGray has noticed some progress with these students.  

Ms. McGray went over the Faculty Reality Check Survey results.  The parent and student data are not available at this time.  Less than half of the staff participated, but the final results were over all positive.  
The Council then discussed the issue of book bags.  At Radcliff Middle, students were not allowed to carry their book bags to class due to the narrow hallways and smaller classrooms.  The faculty is now unsure if policy is still in effect.  After some discussion, Ms. Freeman made a motion that would allow the students to carry their book bags to class and Ms. Garced seconded.  The motion to approve was passed.

The council addressed gum/eating in the classroom.  It was decided by the Council that this an individual classroom issue that needed to be regulated by each faculty member.

Next Meeting:  The next meeting will be held Wednesday, March 3, 2010 at 4:00.  Ms. Shepherd made a motion to adjourn and Ms. Freeman seconded.  The meeting ended at 4:55.
